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 November 29, 2018 

 

Patricia Eagan 

Manager, Government Affairs, Verizon 

6 Bowdoin Square, 10th Floor 

Boston, MA 02114 

 

Dear Ms. Eagan: 

 

I am writing to follow up on your November 15 letter and our subsequent phone call, 

regarding D.T.C. Docket 18-AR-8. Verizon noted that it did not have any active public access 

lines for payphones registered to Churchill Investments, Inc. (“Churchill”). The Department’s 

records show that Churchill was registered with the Department prior to 2013 as Churchill Public 

Communications, using a mailing address of P.O. Box 4157, Andover, MA 01810, so it is 

possible that Churchill may be listed with Verizon under this previous name and address. 

Because the Department found in Docket 18-AR-8 that Churchill unreasonably refused or 

neglected to file its 2015 annual return as required by G.L. c. 166, § 11, the Department directs 

Verizon to terminate public access line service for any payphone operated by Churchill, 

including those operated under its previous name, Churchill Public Communications. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you have any questions, please contact me 

at Rosalie.Fazio@mass.gov or (617) 368-1135.  

         

Sincerely, 

                                                                                                /s/    

        Rosalie Fazio-Eynullayeva 

Hearing Officer 

 

cc:  Alexander W. Moore, Verizon 

 Lisa Thorne, Verizon 


